
 
 

 
Tennessee Bureau of Workers’ Compensation (TNBWC) EDI Claims Release 3.1 Announcement 

STATE OF TENNESSEE—EDI Release 3.1 Dry Run Processing Update 

 

October 27, 2020 

 

As noted in the previous reminder, Tennessee’s EDI Claims R3.1 Implementation date is Oct 27, 2020. 

Any Release 1.0 files sent to TNBWC after Oct 26, 2020 at 11:59 p.m. CT will not be processed or 

acknowledged and must be reformatted to Release 3.1 and sent to ISO.  

 

Dry Run Processing 

Due to the need to send the Employee Security ID on any subsequent FROIs or SROIs, TNBWC will 

perform the Dry Run processing in two parts. TNBWC/ISO will perform Part 1 of the Dry Run 

processing for R3.1 using FROI production data beginning on Tuesday, Oct 27, 2020. Production data 

will be reviewed and analyzed for several days and any Trading Partner Profile issues will be identified. 

Once FROI issues have been reviewed and analyzed, all FROI acknowledgements will be returned for 

data that has been submitted up to that time. Acknowledgements for accepted transactions will 

include JCN’s and Employee Security IDs. TNBWC encourages all Trading Partners to then utilize this 

information to send SROI production data. 

 

TNBWC/ISO will then perform Part 2 of the Dry Run processing for R3.1 SROI’s and any subsequent 

FROI’s as well as any new FROI’s sent. We will evaluate all filings and will identify any Trading Partner 

Profile issues. We are targeting Monday, Nov 9, 2020 as the day we return acknowledgements for Part 

2 of the Dry Run testing and for any files received since Part 1 Dry Run acknowledgments were sent. 

 

If you have any questions about TNBWC’s R3.1 Dry Run processing or Implementation, please contact 

the TNBWC EDI Support Team. 

 

Thank you,  

TNBWC EDI Support Team  

tnbwcedi@iso.com  
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